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Department Testimony: The Department of Health strongly supports H.B. 942 which would
enable the transfer of funds between the Drinking Water Treatment Revolving Loan Fund (also
known as the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund [DWSRF]) and the Water Pollution Control
Revolving Fund (also known as the Clean Water State Revolving Fund [CWSRF]).

The Department currently administers these two (2) low interest loan programs for the
improvement of public drinking water systems and wastewater treatment and distribution
systems in Hawaii.  These loan programs are funded principally by capitalization grants provided
by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA).  At the present time, these grants provide
approximately $8 million per year to each program.  This measure, which gives the Department
the authority to transfer up to 33% of any year’s grant between the two programs, would allow
the Department to direct loan monies more efficiently towards the drinking water or wastewater
infrastructure needs across the State, resulting in the greatest benefit to public health or
environmental protection.

This measure will help ensure the continued and consistent award of these two (2) annual
capitalization grants.  The EPA oversees the State’s implementation of the DWSRF and the
CWSRF programs and can withhold or delay future capitalization grants whenever a program is
struggling to expeditiously disburse their funds.  The ability to move funds between programs
and direct them towards projects that are ready to proceed will help facilitate timely
disbursements.

This measure would also bring the state program in line with the Code of Federal Regulations,
which already allows this transfer authority.  The EPA is in support of this measure and views
this as a valuable tool to help ensure that Hawaii retains its full share of state revolving fund
capitalization grants.

Thank you for this opportunity to testify on this measure.
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